Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to ask 4 straightforward questions about the current cycle lane experiment being trialled along Welford Road.

The council website indicates no decision has been made as to how long the trial will operate for, hence:

1. Can the council tell me a date when a meeting is planned where an end date to the trial will be discussed as an agenda item and will it be a meeting where the general public can attend to listen?

2. If no meeting is planned to discuss an end date for the trial, or the decision is to be made behind closed doors from the public, will the council website communicate an end date before the scheme ends and how many days notice will the council provide to the public?

3. If you do not plan to communicate an end date to the public is this because the Council seeks to intentionally withhold this information from the public domain?

4. If you are keeping the trial cones in place into 2015 will you be removing them for any public holidays like Christmas Day?
ANSWER:  

The trial has been implemented under a temporary lane closure using the Local Authority’s powers under Section 75 of the Highways Act 1980.  The lane closure is being monitored by our Traffic Management cameras to collect data, no decision has been made on an end date until we assess the impact of the closure on the transport network.  Should the closure cause major problems on the network it can be taken out immediately, if it does not have a negative impact it could remain in place until a decision is made on whether to implement a permanent scheme. The decision will be made by the City Mayor in consultation with the Executive Team.  Any permanent proposals will be communicated to local residents and businesses via letters, consultation will take place with ward councillors and stakeholder groups, as well as a media release via local press to inform the general public.  We would not intend to remove the cones for any public holidays.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
Bosworth House

9-15 Princess Road West

Leicester , LE1 6TH

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

